
 

  

  

Winthrop Board of Health  

September 26, 2013  

Meeting held at the Emergency Operating Center  

Convened at 6:05 PM  

Adjourned at 6:35 PM  

 

Attending:  

James L. Little, Chair  

Nicholas LoConte, Member  

Eric Moore, Director of Public Health 

Absent:  

Bridget Mulkerrin, member  

Jeanne Maggio, Medical Reserve Coordinator  

Ro Sarro RN, Public Health Nurse  

 

Minutes of July 30, 2013 were accepted as read. Motion by Nick LoConte and seconded by James Little 

to accept minutes of July 25, 2013.  

Motion approved 

 

Directors Report:  

1. MGH Community Health Assessment for Winthrop. Introdutory meeting held on August 21. 2013 at 

the E.B. Newton. Next meeting is scheduled for Sept. 30, 2013 at 9 AM. 

2. Weekly beach inspections completed for the season. 

3. School inspections in progress. 

4.West Nile Virus update: Targeted spraying was done around the Winthrop Golf Course due to two 

positive samples obtained from the traps. 

5. Flu clinic to be held at the Senior Center October 9, 2013 4-6-PM. 

6. MAPC meeting with Revere, Chelsea,and Winthrop on regionalizing Health Departments. 

7 Ongoing sanitation inspections. 

8. Mini grant application to DPH for 5000 steps to 5000 miles walk project completed. 

ACTION: Informational. 

 

NEXT MEETING: October 24, 2013 tentatively scheduled at the Emergency Operating Center at 6 PM. 

Motion to adjourn at 6:35 PM  by Nicholas LoConte and seconded by James Little. 

Motion approved. 



NOTE: In the event a person with disability wishing to attend meeting, the meeting can be moved. 

Please notify the board office of intent to attend the meeting at 617-846-1740. 

ALL DOCUMENTS USED AT THIS MEETING ARE AVAILABLE ON REQUEST AT THE BOARD OF HEALTH 

OFFICE. 

 


